

DIVISION ONE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Meeting Date: June 10, 2026

Attendees: Jamie Hall (President), Jan Held (Vice-President/Treasurer), Dan Shelley (Secretary), Ronnie Borman, Mike Ford

Guests: Walker Royce, Dave Sanders, Pete Zrinski, Chris Kleisenger, Dave Teasley

Absent: Donny Meyer

Not all topics will be discussed at every meeting.

Discussion Topics (Accountable)	Discussion and Action Request
I Review of Prior Action Items (Dan Shelley)	All previous actions complete
II Umpires (Walker Royce)	No issues to report. Seem to have enough umps for summer season.
III Scorekeepers (Pete Zrinski)	There have not been any issues getting scorers for summer season.
IV Substitutes (Mike Ford)	No issues to report for summer season. There was discussion on following subjects that were tabled until the fall season. 1. Can sub only players sub more than twice for same team. Action. Mike Ford to solicit manager input prior to writing Fall Substitute Policy
V Evaluations (Dave Sanders)	No issues to report
VI Treasurer (Jan Held)	Still collecting from one team for summer season.

DIVISION ONE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Discussion Topics (Accountable)

Discussion and Action Request

VII Old Business (All)

Voting is in progress to fill the vacant Board position since Henry Culley has resigned. Election ends on June 19, 2026.

Question was raised as to why only registered league players could vote in election. This is done so it can be tracked to determine who has voted. There is no list of all D1 players for a year as people come and go and move divisions. Was decided that no changes need to be made for this election. Jan mentioned that he felt that Sub Only Players who have registered should be included in the voting.

ACTION: Board to review and determine if any changes needed at next monthly meeting.

IX New Business (All)

Discussion on All Star game. Motion made to have All Star game at end of Fall and Winter Season.
Approved 5-0

Ronnie has secured Riverbend Recreation Center to hold board meetings starting in Septembers, Meetings will be Thursdays at 9-10AM.

Walker Royce presented a proposed rule be included regarding Illegal Bats. After the meeting, a motion was made to add the following words to the D1 rules Section C2:

“Knowingly using an illegal or unsafe bat (cracked, altered or compression tested less than 140) will constitute a Code of Conduct violation and reported to The Villages Recreation Department.

Approved 6-0

X Round-table (All)

No additional comments.